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Public hearing on Highway funds   to accept and expend unanticipated funds,   $185,620.26 from 

NHDOT for highway purposes as outlined in NHDOT letter.  This can be used for equipment fully 

dedicated to highway maintenance, work on highways and work on bridges.  It can be spent in 2018 

without further action needed by Town Meeting.  Will the Board vote to accept the funds?  Does the 

Board have a plan on who to expend the funds? 

Public Hearing for Acceptance of Grant and Authorization to Expend for mutual aid air truck   

Community Mutual Aid District, of which we are a member, was awarded a $220,000 grant to purchase 

a new Air van/Rehab unit. Barrington was the sponsor for the grant.  Will the Board vote to accept and 

expend the grant? 

Public Hearing regarding Parking Ordinance:  The Conservation Commission recommends “No Parking 

from Dusk to Dawn” on the Goodwill conservation property and the two parking areas on SATWASR 

(Tamposi).  They have voted to buy the signs with their funds.  Will the Board of Selectmen concur and 

vote to prohibit parking dusk to dawn on the Goodwill conservation property and the two parking 

areas on SATWASR? 

Conservation: Hart/Moroukian Property.  What does the Board wish to do? 

MEETING WITH ABC TO REVIEW REVENUE/EXPENDITURE PROJECTIONS:  Current revenue is running 

ahead of projections.  I anticipate by year end that we will be about $130,000 above the budget 

projection in January of this year.  I will include that increase in the MS-4 that I file with the state to set 

the tax rate. 

Library President of Board wrote:  As you are no doubt aware, the library Board of Trustees, coupled 

with a few dedicated volunteers set up a 501(c)3 non-profit in 2016, known as the Barrington Library 

Foundation. The Foundation and its subsequent Campaign Council are becoming very active now. As 

such, the trustees would like to introduce the Foundation to the Board of Selectmen.  

The Barrington Library Foundation and Campaign Council, along with the Library Trustees, 

invite the Barrington Selectmen to participate in a work session in order that the Council can present an 

update to the Selectmen on the history of the efforts to create a new Library, our current plans, and the 

need to obtain Selectmen consideration and approval of several ongoing issues (to be put forward and 

voted on at the following Selectmen's meeting). This work session is open to the public, but is 

informational only and will not be open to public comment.   

We would request the Board of Selectmen's presence on Tuesday September 26th at 6:00 PM at the 

library. Please put this in front of the board for their consideration. 

Fire Department Pick-up:  After reviewing all of the specifications and desired options Rick determined 

that the 2017 Ford was almost the same as the 2018 Dodge, and recommends the Town go with the 

Dodge since it is a year newer.  Does the Board support purchase of the Dodge instead of the Ford?   

Old Business: Selection of attorney for labor issues including Collective Bargaining. 
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Information: 

Town Clerk:  State is going to try its update on Motor Vehicles state wide again.  Last time it failed and 

had to be reversed.  The schedule is October 6-10.  The only day we would have been open is 10/10, but 

we will be closed that day.  We open late on Wednesday normally and that opening would be 

conditional on the program working by the time to open. 

Assessment:  Total Net Valuation (accounting for exemptions, etc.) increased $76,624,813 or 8.3% 

 

 


